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Message from the Deputy Headmaster

WEEKLY NEWSLETTER
21 February 2025

The Annual Graeme College Academic Dinner was graced by an extraordinary speech from Professor Warren
Potts, a man whose achievements across academia, sport, and community engagement make him the perfect
role model for our learners. His address was not just inspiring—it was a masterclass in balance, dedication,
and lifelong learning.
Professor Potts' career is nothing short of remarkable. With a PhD in Ichthyology (2004), his academic
contributions have had global significance. His research journey includes:

132 journal publications, with 6 more in review
Contributions to 4 books
Supervision of 44 honours, 31 master's, and 21 PhD students

Beyond academia, he has made his mark in sport. He captained the EP men’s hockey team for 6 years, part of
the South African squad for 3 years, and competed for South Africa in fishing for 10 years.
Despite his packed schedule, Professor Potts has coached junior hockey at Graeme College, demonstrating his
commitment to giving back. His involvement in outreach programs earned him the Vice Chancellor’s
Community Engagement Award in 2017.
He shared his insights on managing multiple passions while excelling in all of them, making him the ideal
speaker for Graemians striving to succeed academically, athletically, and personally.
His speech left the audience inspired, proving that great people are not just those who achieve, but those who
give back, inspire, and lead by example.

“Learn from yesterday, live for today, hope for tomorrow. The important thing is not to stop questioning.”
– Albert Einstein



We extend our deepest gratitude to Professor Potts for his time, wisdom, and the incredible role model he
represents for Graeme College learners. His legacy is one of excellence, dedication, and the perfect balance in
life.
Professor Potts spoke about his life and highlighted the importance of being passionate about what one does.
He spoke of his fascinating life and how sometimes one has to look for opportunities. He is clearly a dedicated
scientist, but also a humanitarian, a fisherman, a father and a genuinely caring person. 
He gave the following pointers to the top Graemians:

Focus on your short term goals. 
Exercise…Keep fit!
Follow your passion. 
Spend time outdoors. 
Avoid social media. 
Open doors for yourself. 

He reminded the boys that they are at a top school and that they must make the most of every opportunity.
What an honour to have him address our Graeme College family.

Mr G van Molendorff

Academic Dinner 2025
On Thursday, 20 February the annual Academic Dinner was held in the Graemian Centre. The Academic Dinner
celebrates the top four achievers from the previous year. 
The theme for this year’s dinner was the world of books. The theme was chosen because of its link to the
academic theme. The greatest thing that one can cultivate is a thirst for knowledge. It is very exciting to
experience a group of young people who are keen to get to know their world and all of its component parts. 
With everyone having such easy access to artificial intelligence, many people have stopped trying to think for
themselves. The personal touches like a heart-felt letter may soon disappear, because we fail to express
ourselves. Our connections to other people are of paramount importance. By being uniquely human, we ought
never to forget that our compassion and ability to understand or show empathy for other people make us, not
only who we are, but also gives us goals for whom we might like to be in the future. As you grow your
knowledge, you are also capable of growing your character. 
The miniature books that adorned the tables were a reminder that our understanding of other people often
comes through reading. The books were filled with blank paper, because our young Graemians have their
whole lives to tell their stories. These young men need to be encouraged to tell an honest story, as they will be
the hero of the tales. They need to surround themselves with people who compliment what they are trying to
achieve. The key messages included:

Always try your best. 
Show compassion and understanding. 
Always grow your knowledge.

To illustrate this point some quotes from books were chosen. These included :
“You never really understand a person until you consider things from his point of view…Until you climb inside
of his skin and walk around in it.”
~ “To Kill a Mockingbird” by Harper Lee
“A person’s a person no matter how small.”
~ Dr Seuss
“It’s our choices, Harry, that show what we truly are, far more than our abilities.”
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Academics



~ “Harry Potter and the Chamber of Secrets” by J.K. Rowling
“It isn’t the big troubles in life that require character. Anybody can rise to a crisis and face a crushing tragedy
with courage, but to meet the petty hazards of the day with a laugh - I really think that requires spirit.”
~ “Daddy-Long-Legs” by Jean Webster
“Can is not the same as must. But if you must and you can, then there’s no excuse.”
~ “The Amber Spyglass” by Philip Pullman
These are just a sample of the quotes used that illustrate the complexity of human nature. We all have the
capacity to grow ourselves. This gift is what the academic dinner celebrates. 
It was a truly wonderful evening, we need to convey gratitude to: Professor Potts, Mr and Mrs Watson, Dr Shaw
and Mr Appollis for their help in setting up, the Academic Portfolio Committee and the other volunteers and
waiters for all their assistance, Capitol catering for the delicious meal, and finally, the top four in each grade
and your amazing parents who show you such support. It was a fantastic way to start the new academic year. 
Ms T Kenyon
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Academics
Term 1 Test Programme: Grade 8 and 9
Please find below the test programme for the term. Other tests and assignments will be allocated by subject
teachers during the term. This list merely gives an opportunity for standardised tests to be written. Grade 8s
and 9s will write scheduled tests as indicated below. These test results will comprise part of their SBA result.



Templeton Drive, Grahamstown                 PO Box 281, Grahamstown, 6140 

info@graemecollege.co.za         www.graemecollege.co.za           Tel: 046 622 7227            Fax: 046 622 7491

A huge thank you to Andrew and Wendy Cock for their generous donation of Agapanthus plants, which have
added a beautiful touch to our campus. Their thoughtful contribution has truly enhanced our environment. We
are so grateful for their support—Graeme parents truly rock! Your kindness helps make our school an even more
wonderful place for everyone.

Campus news

The Graeme Cricket Club is incredibly grateful to Mr Aubrey Tidbury for his generous contribution, which has
helped enhance our world-class facilities. His support adds tremendous value to our club and community. We are
truly fortunate to be part of such a remarkable institution, made even more special by the involvement of
dedicated and passionate parents. Thank you, Mr Tidbury, for helping us continue to thrive! 
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Silly Hat Day at the preschool was an absolute blast! The kids had a great time showing off their quirky, fun, and
colorful hats. From oversized top hats to funny animal ears, each child brought their own unique flair to the day.
The laughter was contagious as they proudly wore their creative headpieces, sharing stories and making silly
faces. It was a day filled with joy, laughter, and a whole lot of imagination, where even the teachers joined in the
fun, sporting their own goofy hats! Pictured here are the Grade 00s and the Grade Rs.

Pre-Primary
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Toes in!
In our Grade 4ND library lesson, before we began checking in and out books, we gathered in a circle to play a
simple and fun icebreaker game called "Toes In." Each learner had the chance to ask a question or make a
statement, and their classmates responded by either putting their "toes in" (if they agreed or felt the
statement applied to them) or "toes out" (if they disagreed or the statement didn’t apply). For example,
questions included, "Who has dogs?" "Who doesn't like strawberry ice cream?" and "Who walks to school?"
This activity not only gave everyone the opportunity to share something about themselves but also helped us
get to know each other a little better in a relaxed and enjoyable way. It was a great way to break the ice and
create a welcoming atmosphere. The activity set a positive tone for the rest of the lesson, encouraging
communication and connection among the class while also making the library experience more engaging.

Foundation Phase Library

Our Foundation Phase learners absolutely love spending their
break time in the library—it's their safe space where they can
play and unwind. They truly enjoy every moment in this cozy,
welcoming environment. Happy faces all around!!
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Both the Foundation Phase and the Main library have received some wonderful book donations these past few
days. It is greatly appreciated. We accept donations of books in good condition and published from 2000 onwards
Thank you!

Foundation Phase Library

Grade 7s

The Grade 7 Geography class are currently working on creating a detailed sketch map of Graeme College as
part of their term assessment. This project will help them develop their skills in map-making, spatial
awareness, and understanding of geographical features. Learners are expected to accurately represent key
landmarks, buildings, and natural features of the school campus, applying their knowledge of scale,
orientation and mapping conventions.
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Junior School 

Below left: Cricket achiever certificates vs Lorraine, were handed to Matthew Weber 57 runs and 5/23, Qhama
Picane 55 not out and Jaundre Knoetze 56 not out.
Below right: Our recent cricket achiever recipients for the games against Queens were handed out to Mathew
Weber 63, Lubambo Mabini 66 not out, Iviwe Sitsila 5/4 and Jaundre Knoetze 4/9 including a Hat-trick. 

The U13B Cricket team was awarded team of the week at assembly on Thursday last week. Well done boys.

Below left: Jaundre Knoetze was awarded sportsman of the week. In his last two matches Jaundre got a Hat-
trick, 4/9 and then bowling figures of 4/4, as well as scoring 20 not out. Well done.
Below right: Sportsman of this week was awarded to Matthew Weber for his 57 runs and 5/23 vs Lorraine.
Primary.
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Music & Culture

Marimba Band Rehearsals:
Monday: 14:00 - 14:45 — Grade 6 & Grade 7 Group
Wednesday: 13:45 - 14:30 — Grade 4 & Grade 5 Group

Choir Rehearsals
Tuesday: 13:30 - 14:15 — Junior Choir

STEELBAND REHEARSALS
Monday: 14h00 - 14h30  Beginner Steelband

 14h30 - 15h00  Intermediate Steelband
Tuesday: 13h30 - 14h15  Senior A Steelband

 14h15 - 15h00  Senior B Steelband
Friday:  14h00 - 15h00  Senior A Steelband

Right: Thank you to the Rhodes University Department of Music, partnering 
with Rhodes Community Engagement for tuning two of our school pianos.

Community Engagement
At Graeme College, we take our community engagement seriously, recognising our responsibility to support
those in need within our local community. Giving back is at the heart of who we are, and we are committed
to making a meaningful impact. We invite you to join us in supporting our various causes, as every
contribution—big or small—helps create a better future for those who need it most. Together, we can make a
difference. Please send in donations for the attention of Ms White.
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School events

We are so excited to host the very popular
Graeme College GC Camp!

 Date: Friday, 14 March
 Who: Boys from Grades 00 – 7 with their
fathers, guardians, or a special male adult

 Venue: Junor Field
 Cost: R80 per person (includes a boerie
roll and a cooldrink)

This is a special opportunity for dads,
guardians, and male mentors to bond with
their boys in a fun and memorable outdoor
experience. Join us for an evening of
connection, adventure, and great company!
 Males only event
 Payments can be made to school and POP to
be sent to
j.bodenstein@graemecollege.co.za. Tickets
may also be bought at school reception.
Don't miss out—secure your spot today!

Graeme College’s first term is brimming with exciting events, offering a fantastic mix of fun, community
engagement and school spirit. Here’s what’s coming up:
 

 26 February – CANSA Walk (in partnership with Pick 'n Pay and Graeme); all of our community welcome.
 28 February – Movie Night for our Junior School​, the movie 'IF' will be screened (please note it has been
changed from Superman to IF).
 28 February-1 March - Founder's Weekend
 1 March – Graeme College Golf Day
 5 March – Makhanda Nite Race; all our community invited
 14 March – Makana Meander Wine Tasting; all our community invited
 14 March – GC Junior Camp Out - Grade 00-7
 20–22 March – The Graeme College Rugby Festival; all of our community invited

With a jam-packed calendar of sports, entertainment, and social events, the first term promises excitement for
learners, parents, and supporters alike. Get ready for an unforgettable season of camaraderie and school
spirit!
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School events

While parents enjoy time at the Gramian Centre, our junior school children will be watching this movie in the
hall. Please note that the movie has now changed from Superman.
Enjoy a fun evening with delicious, fresh popcorn and hotdogs available.

Date: February 28
Time: 18:00
Venue: Templeton Hall
Price: R30 each
Tickets can be purchased from your class teacher, the reception office, or at the door on the night of the
event.
Don't miss out on this fun and magical experience – we look forward to seeing you there!

Save the Date! Graeme College Golf Day 2025 
Mark your calendars!  The next Graeme College
Golf Day is happening on Saturday, 1 March
2025. Join us for a fantastic day of fun, friendly
competition, and community spirit at one of
the most anticipated events of the year!
Whether you're a seasoned golfer or just
looking for a great time with friends and
family, this is the perfect way to show your
support for Graeme College.
For more details please email:
s.killian@graemecollege.co.za.
Let's make this event unforgettable! 

Junior School Movie Night – New
Movie Announcement!
We’re excited to announce a
change in our movie lineup for
the Junior School Movie Night!
The film will now be IF, directed
and written by John Krasinski. IF
tells the story of a young girl who
discovers she can see everyone’s
imaginary friends. With this
extraordinary ability, she
embarks on a heartwarming and
magical adventure to reunite
forgotten imaginary friends with
their kids.
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School events

𝖦𝗋𝖺𝖾𝗆𝖾 𝖢𝗈𝗅𝗅𝖾𝗀𝖾 𝖯𝗋𝖾𝗌𝖾𝗇𝗍𝗌 𝗍𝗁𝖾 𝖬𝖺𝗄𝗁𝖺𝗇𝖽𝖺 𝖭𝗂𝗍𝖾 𝖱𝖺𝖼𝖾!
Join us for an exciting evening of fitness, fun, and fundraising at the Makhanda Nite Race, in support of our
1st XI Hockey Team! Book on the link: https://www.quicket.co.za/events/300660-makhanda-nite-race/
 Date: Wednesday, 5 March 2025
 Venue: Somerset Field, Graeme College
 Proudly Sponsored by Makana Brick
Tickets:
 R20 for Scholars
 R30 for Adults
Event Highlights:
 8km Race – A thrilling challenge 
 Delicious Food & Refreshments – Available before and after the race
 Exciting Prizes – Stand a chance to win big!
 Registration starts at 16:30
 Race begins at 17:30
Don’t miss out on this fantastic community event! Come run, support, and enjoy a great evening with us. 
For more information, contact Mr Devon Keys: 083 708 9968.
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School events
𝓜𝓪𝓴𝓪𝓷𝓪 𝓜𝓮𝓪𝓷𝓭𝓮𝓻 𝓦𝓲𝓷𝓮 𝓣𝓪𝓼𝓽𝓲𝓷𝓰
Cheers for Charity! 
Indulge in a selection of exquisite fine wines while making a meaningful difference! Makana Meander Wine
Tasting in partnership with Graeme College Community Outreach, proudly supports Sibanye Special Day
Care Centre.
Join us for an unforgettable evening filled with wine, generosity, and community spirit. Every sip brings us
closer to creating a positive impact!
Delicious array of cheeses.
Wines from Meridian Wine Merchants, Iona Wines Elgin and The Taste Room. Please note there will also be
non-alcoholic wines available to taste too!

 Date: 14 March 2025
 Time: 17h30
 Venue: Graemian Centre, Graeme College
 Live Music by Access Music Project
 Special Guest: A captivating talk and charity auction with the renowned Alan Weyer
 Tickets: R150 per person (includes a cheese platter and finger snacks)

Available on Quicket. Link: https://www.quicket.co.za/.../299593-makana-meander-wine.../
Come raise a glass for a great cause!

https://www.facebook.com/events/476880241933329/?__cft__[0]=AZV5vkbAxu52IRKAN43Z1PL_RyZa3S87W4WFmOQavErQTAeC3IdNmAQio3CR6eCtA2txB7IvSO2OLuQJhF2-Jtx2_WcLql4kywOCDq-1V0miTTYqCuueb_1pQ4qBYd_ZCI3s09wgTbVxoGLZcaqpL2bDBj90OdnMj1nlXnwqisb4Jy_qeYu6Mj7HX9ZRyC5A9iA&__tn__=-UK-R
https://www.facebook.com/events/476880241933329/?__cft__[0]=AZV5vkbAxu52IRKAN43Z1PL_RyZa3S87W4WFmOQavErQTAeC3IdNmAQio3CR6eCtA2txB7IvSO2OLuQJhF2-Jtx2_WcLql4kywOCDq-1V0miTTYqCuueb_1pQ4qBYd_ZCI3s09wgTbVxoGLZcaqpL2bDBj90OdnMj1nlXnwqisb4Jy_qeYu6Mj7HX9ZRyC5A9iA&__tn__=-UK-R
https://www.facebook.com/meridianwinemerchants?__cft__[0]=AZV5vkbAxu52IRKAN43Z1PL_RyZa3S87W4WFmOQavErQTAeC3IdNmAQio3CR6eCtA2txB7IvSO2OLuQJhF2-Jtx2_WcLql4kywOCDq-1V0miTTYqCuueb_1pQ4qBYd_ZCI3s09wgTbVxoGLZcaqpL2bDBj90OdnMj1nlXnwqisb4Jy_qeYu6Mj7HX9ZRyC5A9iA&__tn__=-]K-R
https://www.facebook.com/ionawines?__cft__[0]=AZV5vkbAxu52IRKAN43Z1PL_RyZa3S87W4WFmOQavErQTAeC3IdNmAQio3CR6eCtA2txB7IvSO2OLuQJhF2-Jtx2_WcLql4kywOCDq-1V0miTTYqCuueb_1pQ4qBYd_ZCI3s09wgTbVxoGLZcaqpL2bDBj90OdnMj1nlXnwqisb4Jy_qeYu6Mj7HX9ZRyC5A9iA&__tn__=-]K-R
https://www.facebook.com/thetasteroom?__cft__[0]=AZV5vkbAxu52IRKAN43Z1PL_RyZa3S87W4WFmOQavErQTAeC3IdNmAQio3CR6eCtA2txB7IvSO2OLuQJhF2-Jtx2_WcLql4kywOCDq-1V0miTTYqCuueb_1pQ4qBYd_ZCI3s09wgTbVxoGLZcaqpL2bDBj90OdnMj1nlXnwqisb4Jy_qeYu6Mj7HX9ZRyC5A9iA&__tn__=-]K-R
https://www.quicket.co.za/events/299593-makana-meander-wine-tasting/?ref=events-list#/


Templeton Drive, Grahamstown                 PO Box 281, Grahamstown, 6140 

info@graemecollege.co.za         www.graemecollege.co.za           Tel: 046 622 7227            Fax: 046 622 7491

Auction Items
We are incredibly grateful for all the fantastic auction prizes we've received so far for the Makana Meander
Wine Tasting! Here's a sneak peek at some of our incredible offerings:​; we will be adding more daily. A big
thank you to our generous sponsor for making this prize possible! Stay tuned for more updates!
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 𝑮𝒆𝒕 𝒓𝒆𝒂𝒅𝒚 𝒕𝒐 𝒘𝒂𝒍𝒌 𝒇𝒐𝒓 𝒂 𝒄𝒂𝒖𝒔𝒆! 
𝗣𝗶𝗻𝗸 𝗪𝗮𝗹𝗸 𝗧-𝘀𝗵𝗶𝗿𝘁𝘀 𝗮𝗿𝗲 𝗻𝗼𝘄 𝗮𝘃𝗮𝗶𝗹𝗮𝗯𝗹𝗲 𝗳𝗼𝗿 𝗥𝟭𝟯𝟱 𝗲𝗮𝗰𝗵 𝗮𝘁 𝗣𝗶𝗰𝗸 𝗻 𝗣𝗮𝘆
𝗚𝗿𝗮𝗵𝗮𝗺𝘀𝘁𝗼𝘄𝗻!  Don't miss out on this special event—join us for
the Pink Walk on 26th February at Graeme College and show
your support! 
Date: Wednesday, 26th February 2025
Starting Point: Graeme College, Somerset Field.
Distance: 3.7KM
Entry Fee: R20 per participant
Registration: At the field from 4:30 PM or at Pick n Pay during
the week
Walk Starts: 5PM for 5:30PM
Post-walk Steak Evening! Weigh & Pay: R99 p/kg
Pancakes: R5 |  Boerewors Rolls: R20
All proceeds go to CANSA! Invite friends, family & colleagues -
let's walk together for a great cause! 

School events

Advertisement for the week
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Senior School 
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The recipient of KILIMANI, the leopard, is Sine
Cishe from Grade 9. This award is in recognition of
his exceptional performance this past weekend
against Selborne. With the team’s score at 88-9,
Sine came in and displayed remarkable
composure, helping the team push their total to
117 by the end of the innings. His contribution was
invaluable, and his perseverance under pressure
truly stood out!

Rotary RYLA Summit
The Rotary Club of Grahamstown has sponsored
two learners from their club to attend the Rotary
Youth Leadership Summit.
Jayden Brits has been selected to attend the
leadership summit as one of only two selected
from this club.
The Leadership Summit boasts attendees from all
over the Rotary District which would see 60
learners from a wide variety of schools,
backgrounds, towns and cities!
Ms White put forward Jayden as a Grade 11 learner
to attend. Jayden has been an active member of
Community Outreach for two years and has
demonstrated all the qualities that RYLA would
further develop.
Ms White herself, attended RYLA as a school girl.
And now as a Rotarian, is thrilled to be able to see
the program continue.
Mrs Helen McCallum from the Rotary Club of
Grahamstown approached Ms White to nominate a
Grade 11 Graemian.
Jayden is very excited to be attending the Summit
during March.



Templeton Drive, Grahamstown                 PO Box 281, Grahamstown, 6140 

info@graemecollege.co.za         www.graemecollege.co.za           Tel: 046 622 7227            Fax: 046 622 7491

First Aid
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Here are some photos of our first aid teams getting ready for the upcoming season. They're always prepping,
ensuring they're equipped and ready to assist whenever needed. Their dedication to being on hand and
available to help is truly invaluable!
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Athletics
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Congratulations to our talented high jumper, Inam Masoma, for
qualifying and being selected to compete at the prestigious
Eastern Cape Provincial Championships! The event will take
place in Komani from 13 to 15 March, and we are incredibly
proud of Inam's dedication and hard work in reaching this
milestone.
This is his third consecutive time qualifying for Provincial
Champs. We look forward to witnessing how he will perform this
time around.
Best of luck as you represent us Inam at this exciting
competition – we are cheering you on every step of the way!

Our senior athletes took part in the Makhanda High Schools athletics last week. Eight of them performed very
well and thereby qualified to compete at the Sarah Baartman District Championships held in Gqeberha on
Friday, 14 February. Some of our athletes made a very good account of themselves in this meeting. They
received 5 medals (3 golds and 1 silver and 1 bronze).
Ayamila Bill received 2 gold medals in both his events, U19 shop put and discus throws.
Reuben Dollery received a gold medal in the U19 Javelin.
Inam Masoma received a silver medal in the U17 high jump.
Ahlume Gxamesi received a bronze medal in the U17 discus throw.
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Cricket
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It's nearly time! 2161 matches, 491 schools
later... only 8 teams are left in South Africa. 
Watch this space... Official Launch on 21
Feb. Finals from 12-15 March in Pretoria.
Graeme College is attending the Finals for
the THIRD time.
Pool A: Graeme, Northwood, St Andrews
School, Garsfontein
Pool B: Bishops, Pearson, St Davids, CSA Inv
XI
12 March: 14h00 Graeme vs Garsfontein
13 March: 09h00 Graeme vs Northwood
13 March: 14h00 Graeme vs St Andrews
School
14 March: Semi Finals (14h00)
15 March: Final (13h00)
What a privilege to be part of this massive
event. We are looking forward to
representing the Eastern Cape with 

Below: Good luck to OG’s Chris Gleaves and Aphiwe Mnyanda playing.
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Graeme U9A vs Lorraine U9A
Graeme 160/3 (25)
Juandre Knoetze 56 not out
Blaine Horne 33 not out
Lorraine 71/6 (25)
Jack Tidbury 1/3
Cody Oerson 1/6
Corne Van Rooyen 1/6
Graeme won by 89 runs.

Graeme U11B vs Fort Beaufort
Graeme 154-3 (20 overs)
Neo Flack 48
Liya Ntabeni 20
Fort Beaufort 138-7 (20 overs)
Neo Flack 4-17
Graeme won by 16 runs.

Gc U11A vs Lorraine U11A
Graeme 138 all out
Matthew Weber 57
James Catto 18
Lorraine 78
Matthew Weber 5/23
Lulo Mbambo 2/12
Graeme College won by 63 runs.

Graeme U13B vs Lorraine U13B
Lorraine 100 all out
Keanu Goliath 4-13
Ongi Nongauza 3-20
Callum Cox 3-32
Graeme 81 all out
Gustav Jordaan 16 not out
Graeme lost by 19 runs.

Graeme U13a vs Lorraine U13a
Lorraine 226 all out
Morné Bodenstein 2-36
Bukho Yolani 2-45
Graeme 150-7
Qhama Picane 55 not out
Graeme lost by 76 runs.
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GC U14A Vs Grey U14B
GC 179 all out.
Jordan Du Plessis 51
Grey U14B 135 all out
Abakha Luwaya 3- 15
Daniel Hanlon 2-18
GC won by 49 runs.

GC U15A vs Alice Hub
Alice Hub 75 all out 25 overs
Caleb Jatiem 4-33 
Asthon Burger 3-14(3)
Iyazi Zwedala 2 - 3 (5)
GC u15A 79 - 2 in 6.1 overs
Corbin Tidbury 29 retired
Avu Mnandi 11*
GC won by 8 wickets.

GC 2s vs PA 1s
GC 2s 138/3 20 overs
Keagan Jattiem 46
PA 1s 43/8 20 overs
Aya Bill 3/8
GC won by 95 runs.

Graeme College 1st XI vs Alice RPC Hub U19
Alice RPC Hub u19
111All out
Lisekho Zinyane 4/17
Jordan Damons 3/18
Graeme College 1st XI
112/0
Enrique Strydom 88 not out
Graeme College won by 10 wickets.

Right: With some senior players headed to
tennis tournaments today, we get the
opportunity to hand new 1st XI caps to young
cricketers.
Debut for the 1st XI today - Sibabalwe Deliwe
and Ibenathi Kondile.



Templeton Drive, Grahamstown                 PO Box 281, Grahamstown, 6140 

info@graemecollege.co.za         www.graemecollege.co.za           Tel: 046 622 7227            Fax: 046 622 7491

Cricket

Templeton Drive, Grahamstown                 PO Box 281, Grahamstown, 6140 

info@graemecollege.co.za         www.graemecollege.co.za           Tel: 046 622 7227            Fax: 046 622 7491

Our little leopards had a fantastic time playing cricket today and truly had a ball! A big thank you to Mr Lensley
for organising these matches—where the love and passion for cricket begins and grows. His dedication makes
it possible for our young players to discover the joy of the game. And oh boy, do they love cricket! 
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Josh Potts represented the EC Aloes team this past weekend in
Bloemfontein at the Synergy Cup.
Josh played against the EC Elephants, Free State and the North
West in singles, doubles and mixed doubles. The EC Aloes came
second overall, after the Free State. Josh played some incredible
tennis over the tournament. Well done Josh.

Below:Well done to Jesse McConnachie, Kits McConnachie and Ryan Stobbs who participated in the Synergy
Cup, playing for the EC Aloes team in Bloemfontein over the past weekend.
The EC Aloes won the cup!
The tournament was held between the two Eastern Cape teams, the Freestate and the Northwest.
Well done to these boys on a well deserved win.
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The Graeme U13A boys tennis team
had a highly competitive fixture
against DSG U13A. It was a series of
intense and closely contested
matches, with the boys showcasing
impressive skill and determination.
Ultimately, Graeme emerged
victorious, winning 68-49 in games
against a very strong group of girls.
Well done to the team for their
excellent performance!
In another exciting encounter, the
Graeme U13B team faced off against
DSG U13B. It was a hard-fought
match, with both sides displaying
great effort. Graeme came out on
top, securing a 49-42 win in games.
Congratulations to the U13B team
on their well-deserved victory!

Swimming
Again, we can’t say it enough… we have the BEST parents within in our GC family!
Pictured are the Grade 00 and Grade R classes are diving into their very first swimming lessons at the GC pool,
and it's clear they’re having a fantastic time!
A huge thank you to all the parents who have helped make these sessions possible – your support is greatly
appreciated and makes all the difference!
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Benjamin Fox recently participated in the Albany
swimming trials, where he stood out as the only boy from
Graeme College to be selected for the Albany U11 boys
squad. He is set to compete in his first inter-district gala,
which will take place at Union High School in Graaff-Reinet
on the 5th of March. This marks an exciting milestone in
Benjamin's swimming career, and he is eager to represent
his school and district at the event.

Representing Summerstrand Nippers, Benjamin Fox had a standout performance at the Lifesaving South
Africa Eastern Cape Surf Championships held in Jeffrey's Bay this past weekend. He earned an impressive 3
silver medals, showcasing his exceptional skill and determination in the competition. With his sights set on
even greater success, Benjamin is now gearing up to compete at the National Championships in May, where he
will aim to continue his winning streak and further elevate his profile in the sport.
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A heartfelt thank you! Sponsorship, tour kit and dedicated parents!!
We would like to say thank you to Mr and Mrs Pieterse who sponsored the tour kit for the boys. The tour kit
consisted of parkas, new speedos and a backpack. Mr and Mrs Pieterse were unfortunately busy when we did
the kit handover in last Monday's assembly, but we managed to catch up with them when they came to
support the boys in Knysna.
We would like to also say thank you to all parents who supported the boys, those who travelled through to
Knysna and those who supported from home. Without the dedication from the parents, tours like these
wouldn't be possible.

Water polo
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Four days of Water polo:
The boys started their Saturday with a trip to Buffelsbaai, where they enjoyed most of the morning riding the
waves and playing some touch rugby. The tripped wrap up with a delicious ice-cream from the local cafe.
The boys then played two matches on Saturday. 14h25 against Pinelands. The boys played well, and only lost
that game 7 - 3.
The boys then rested and regrouped for their tough opposition Selborne College which was scheduled for
16h35. The boys once again displayed resilience, grit and determination despite coming up against tough
opposition. They unfortunately lost that game 12 - 1. Mr Swift was overly impressed with the boys and their
never say die attitude in both games. After a long day at the beach and two tough games, the boys retired for
the night at the accommodation where Mr Rowe lit a fire and braaied boerewors for the boys.
Sunday morning started off early with a 08h40 game against Fairmont. The boys once again displayed
attitudes worthy of champions by not giving up and pushing through despite feeling fatigued from the tour.
The final result of the tournament was a 15 - 2 loss.
Even though the results of the six matches over the four days were not winning results, Mr Swift and Mr Rowe
could see that the boys enjoyed the tournament and grew as a team and as individuals throughout the four
days. 
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Fixtures for the 1st XI team

150 year book 

If you're new to Graeme College and eager to
explore its rich history, our book is a must-have!
Take a journey through over 150 years of Graeme
College’s legacy, capturing the moments,
milestones, and memories that have shaped our
school.
This special edition, crafted through years of
dedication by Peter Breetzke and Ernie van Hille, is
still available for purchase. A treasured keepsake
for alumni and history enthusiasts alike, it promises
to be a valued addition to your collection.
To order, contact Ms Busi Stamper at
b.stamper@graemecollege.co.za.

Here are the 1st XI cricket fixtures for the term. Come
support our boys as they take on tough competition. Most
of the games will be played at home on Somerset Field, so
we encourage our school community to come out in full
force and cheer them on. Let’s rally behind the team and
make this a season to remember!
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Rugby Festival 2025

One of the highlights of the school’s rugby
calendar is Rugby Day. Traditionally this one-
day festival is held on the final Saturday of the
first term. From humble beginnings in 1998
when 4 schools participated, it has grown into
the most prestigious day of rugby in the Eastern
Cape featuring no less than 16 schools and over
1200 players. Rugby Day is an opportunity for
the whole Graeme family and community to
come together and a chance for players to enjoy
the special camaraderie and fellowship that is
evident in a sporting contest when played in the
right spirit. Save the Date!

Are you interested in advertising at the 2025
Rugby Festival? We offer exclusive VIP packages
with a range of fantastic benefits for those
looking to promote their brand. Don't miss out
on this great opportunity!
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Graeme College will celebrate its 152nd anniversary this year. More significantly, 2025 marks the 50th
anniversary of the relocation to its current campus, which began in 1975—a truly special milestone. To add to
the excitement, the 1975 matric class, the first cohort to graduate from the new campus, will also be celebrating
their 50th reunion. It's shaping up to be a year full of incredible celebrations and milestones!

Founders 2025
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Founders 2025

Join us for the Old Graemian Union
Annual General Meeting as part of
our Founders Day Weekend
celebrations. This is your chance to
connect with fellow Old Graemians
and honour 100 years unbroken of
the OGU.

 When: Friday, 28 February 2025
 Time: 12h15
 Where: Graemian Centre

Be part of the conversations shaping
the future of our Union and
strengthening our legacy.

100 Years Unbroken –
Commemorative OGU Neck Ties 
For a century, the Old Graemian
Union has stood strong, unbroken,
and united. 
To celebrate this milestone, we’re
making exclusive commemorative
neckties available for pre-order!
They are R200 each.
Wear it with pride at Founders 2025.
Pre-order now: Sean Wiblin –
sean@capepointtrading.co.za
WhatsApp: +27 83 300 2110
Be part of history. Be Founders
ready.
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Founders 2025

Saturday Night – The Ultimate
Founders’ Celebration! 
Get ready for a legendary night at
the Old Graemian Evening – a festive
celebration open to Old Graemians,
families, and friends!
 Live Music from Gregg Short – an Old
Graemian bringing the tunes
 From 3pm, food for purchase from
Major Fraser’s & Spur – something
for everyone!
 Great company, a lively
atmosphere, and a night to
remember
Whether you’re reuniting with old
friends or just looking for an
unforgettable night out, this is
where you’ll want to be!

Friday Night at Founders – A Night
for Everyone! 
We’re excited to have Major Fraser’s
on board, serving up their fantastic
food from 3 PM at the Old Graemian
Welcoming Function.
While the kids settle in for Movie
Night at the school, 6pm, parents
can drop them off and join us at the
Graemian Centre for a relaxed
evening of good food, great
company, and plenty of
reminiscing.
Drop the kids, grab a bite, and enjoy
the start of an unforgettable
Founders’ Weekend!
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We are delighted to announce that Graeme College has purchased a full membership of the VIVE TEEN
WELLNESS application, which will enable ALL our learners to have full access to the app. It is something that
we have thoroughly investigated, and feel that this is a massive step in the right direction for the wellbeing of
our all learners. We are excited that every learner will have safe space to learn more about mental wellness,
and reach out for help if needed, in a number of ways. 
VIVE TEEN WELLNESS is an Artificial Intelligence enabled digital platform and smartphone application that was
built in South Africa. The first version was launched in 2023, with several schools presently using the full suite
of functionality. The schools and learners that have been using the platform in recent months have provided
us with very valuable feedback that assisted us in planning the next phase of the roll-out.
During 2022 VIVE TEENS was selected as a winner in the UpLink - World Economic Forum (WEF) Youth Mental
Health Challenge where it has competed with over 120 other mental health companies from across the globe.
The platform launched early in 2024 internationally. Graeme College subscribed to the app in 2023 and we
encourage our learners to continue using the app or sign up to find out more.

Here is a link to the video to understand what Vive is all about: https://fb.watch/mcK3MzNNrn/

Teen App
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Our commemorative plaques allow you to celebrate and appreciate the memories of your loved ones, honour
someone special or distinguish your family.
Our granite plaques are enduring and timeless. They are a fitting tribute on our beautiful new Indoor Sports
Centre and a valuable contribution to our school.
ADD YOUR NAME TO THE HISTORY OF THE GRAEME COLLEGE CAMPUS FOREVER:
We are selling plaques to add to the new indoor centre... where you can add your name or family name to the
history of the building. The idea is to sell only 150 plaques.
Email your request to marketing@graemecollege.co.za - we will send you more information re payment etc.
The plaques will be R5000 each and will be 270mm x 130mm. They are Rustenburg Granite - black/grey.
Lettering is 15mm in height. All funds raised will go into the extra building costs as well as equipping the
facility with sports and gym equipment.

Plaques for Indoor Sports Centre
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Advertising in our newsletter

Promote Your Business in Our School Newsletter!

If you would like to promote your business or service in our school newsletter, please contact us for more
details. This is a fantastic opportunity to reach our school community!
Contact: marketing@graemecollege.co.za or 071 687 4531.

Pricing is as follows: 
A6 - R1000 per month
A5 - R1500 per month
A4 - R2000 per month
Page Footer - R400 per month



Library times
The library will be open at first break only, every day. If you would like your son to study in the library in the
afternoons, you need to write a letter to the school to get permission. Thank you for your cooperation.

2nd Hand Clothing Shop 
The Second Hand Clothing Shop: PLEASE NOTE DAYS HAVE CHANGED.
Time: Mondays and Wednesdays, between 13h00 and 14h00.
Please report to Reception for enquiries or contact e-mail (info@graemecollege.co.za).

Do you follow Graeme College on the following platforms?

Instagram:
@graemecollege
@graemeboys 

Awsum App
https://www.awsum.co.za/download-the-awsum-app-for-schools

Facebook:
Graeme College 

 

If you aren’t on the GC Community WhatsApp group - you can join by following the QR Code below or
communicate with your Class Register Teacher or Mentor Teacher.

Library 

Google Calendar
Please click on the link below to be directed to the school Google Calendar. The link helps you subscribe to the
school calendar which you can add to your phone, tablet or computer. Just click on the ‘plus sign’ at the
bottom right hand corner of the calendar.

Click here for a link: https://calendar.google.com/calendar/u/0/r?cid=public.calendar@graemecollege.co.za

Stay connected
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Left: Through the oak tree
leaves, a gentle breeze
rustles, signaling the
early whispers of Autumn
making its way to our
campus. With it comes
the promise of crisp, cool
days and the exciting
anticipation of rugby
season kicking off once
again!

mailto:info@graemecollege.co.za
http://www.graemecollege.co.za/calendar.html

